BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday, 20 April 2022 at 7.30 pm – The Club, Burtonwood
Present


Chairman



Ward
*



Ceri Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood

Vice Chairman 

                                M Rufus (L)



Westbrook





Council Members

*



A Abbey (L)



Burtonwood

*                                          Cathy Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood 

*

I Murphy (L)



BurtonWood

*



E Abbey (L)



Burtonwood 





J Guthrie (L)



Burtonwood

*



J Webb (IND)


Old Hall




B Gallagher (L)


Westbrook





D Gallagher (L) 


Westbrook

*



B MacLaren (IND
 

Westbrook

*



D Duddle (IND) 


Westbrook

*



T Mirfin (CON)


Westbrook





N Shah (CON)


Westbrook





Brian Morgan-Scrutton (L)

Westbrook
 



A Guthrie (L)



Westbrook 



*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present
Clerk to the Council – Julie Pickles
Councillor Siobhan Carr (Westbrook)
Colin Griffiths (Satnam)

Margaret Murphy
Pete Murphy

Ken Davies

Mary Davies

Peter Beverley

John Pike

Ken Bond

Alison Bond

Michael Booth

Annette Booth

Ian Hewitt

John Strathearn

M Lewis

Lindsey Len

Tracey Slevin

Jamie Grierson

Caroline Yeoman

Margaret Owen

Ronald Owen

William Sivter
Marilyn Sivter

Denise Dickenson

Lee Hilton

Carol Lee

Clair Lee

Mark Hilton

Stuart Clutton

Lucy Benbow

May Billington

Jacinta Billington

Barbra Heaton

Frank Heaton

Hazel Gee

Rosa Gee

Claire Kingsley

Tom Holding

Julie Holding

C119
Apologies
An apology for absence had been received from Councillors M Rufus, B Gallagher, D Gallagher, J Guthrie, A Guthrie, B Morgan-Scrutton and T Mirfin.
C120
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

It was noted that no declaration of interest had been received.

C121
Community / Policing Issues 


It was noted that the local Police Officers were not in attendance this evening, but they had both circulated reports to Members, it was reported that PCSO Neil Brown had been given another area to patrol so would be leaving his Burtonwood ‘Beat’.


It was noted that PCSO S Heaps was requesting local residents to set up local Home Watch groups.


Local residents reported that there was lots of litter left near the bench on Wheatacre Field.
It was noted that many local residents attended the Annual Parish Assembly which took place prior to Council. All were frustrated with a consultation from Satnam which would place 250 additional houses within the village (please refer to the Annual Parish Assembly Minutes).
 C122
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (16 March 2022)


It was resolved by the Council that the minutes from the meeting held on 16 March 2022 were read and approved as a correct and true record
C123
Matters Arising


Nil
C124Finance Sub-Committee - Agenda (16 March 2022)
The Chairman (Cllr Ceri Mitchell) reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, Councillor B MacLaren and Councillor J Webb.

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council.

C124.1 Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor Brian Gallagher. Councillor A Guthrie and Councillor Marc Rufus.
C124.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

It was noted that no declarations of interests had been forwarded.

C124.3 Application(s) for Grant
FC Burtonwood (Football Club) request grant to the value of £500 for rugby equipment and it was 
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that a grant of £500 be approved



C123.4Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings (March / April 2022)

Nil
C123.5 Accounts Requiring Payment (April 2022)

WBC Remove Light Column Gorsey Lane 


£  200.83

WBC Print 







£    44.40

Bookings Clerk April 2022 





£  325.00

SCS Litter Picker 2 Weeks 




£  576.32

Ionos Web Site Hosting 





£      8.40

WBC Print 
 






£    32.40

WBC Print 
 






£    27.60

Water Plus Kingswood 





£  227.06

SCS Litter Picker 1 Week 





£  288.16

Relief Caretaker – 9 April 1 x Party 



£    20.00

Relief Caretaker – Sick Cover 




£    60.00

Clerks Expenses April 2022 




£    68.90

WBC Trade Waste Kingswood 




£1339.00

SCS Litter Picker 1 Week 





£  288.16

Clerks Expenses April 2022 




£    26.00 Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committed that all payments be made

C123.6 Monthly Accounts & Bank Reconciliation (March 2022)
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments, receipts account and reconciliation for the month of March 2022 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the balance be noted and the report be accepted     
C123.7 Kingswood Community Centre
It was noted that the painting of the main hall would commence on Friday 13 May..
C123.8Pavilion Centre

Nil
C123.9Play Area – Pavilion
Nil
C123.10Play Area – Collins Green
Nil
C123.11Play Area Inspections

Nil
C123.12Fir Tree Community Ground
Nil

C123.13Pitches
Nil

C123.14Quotations Received

The Clerk reported that she had received a quotation with a local company to replace the main entry and exit ramps to the Kingswood Centre (tile removal, 

Front entrance ramp to be dug up and replace with anti-slip concrete £2100.00inc vat

Back entrance ramp to be dug up and replace with anti-slip concrete £2100.00inc vat and it was 
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that both quotations be accepted and arrangements for the works to be made


The Clerk reported that she had received a quotation to replace the flood lights on the Rugby field, it was noted that the lights did not belong to the Parish Council and that previous teams had purchased and installed them, it was noted that the Parish Council had previously paid for the electric used.


The quotation provided came to £2010.00 inc vat (Mike Wire Electrical) and it was


Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the Clerk contact the pitch users to see how much they were willing to contribute to the flood light renewal scheme
C123.15Tree Works

The Clerk reported on the tree / bush pruning that had been due to take place at the end of March. It was noted that it had not been completed and had been rescheduled to take place in May 2022.

C123.16Cemertery Toilets

The Parish Council Litter Picker had reported that the toilets in the cemetery were currently locked and not in use to the general public, he further reported that people were urinating down the side of the building. 

C123.17Rugby Posts

The Clerk reported that she had been contacted by The Bridge Rugby Team to say the posts were rusty and may need replacing as the users thought they might be dangerous, the contact reported he would get someone to look at them, The Clerk told the representative that if they thought the posts were dangerous then the games were to be called off until the posts were made safe.
C124
Planning Agenda (20 April 2022)
Councillor A Abbey reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself and Councillor D Duddle.
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council
C124.1 Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor D Gallagher.
C124.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been received or recorded.
C124.3 Documents Received

0 General Items of Correspondence 

5 Domestic Planning Applications
10 Non-Domestic Planning Applications

0 Prior Notifications under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town, and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved

0 The Planning Inspectorate

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry
4 Enforcement Notices Closed 

4 Enforcement Noticed Opened 

0 Town and Country Act 1991 – Appeal Under S78 Against Refusal of House Holder Application 
0 WBC Development Control Agenda

0 WBC Cat D Listing

0 Ward List

Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the above documents received be noted 
C125
Correspondence 
1.

Email – Alan McKinnon – Thank you letter – CUMC Grant

2.
Email – Confirmation of Commercial Waste Collection

3.
Email – D Duddle – Asda Carpark

4.
Email – Thankyou letter – Burtonwood Chargers Grant

5.
Email – HS2 Manchester to Crewe

6.
Email – B Morgan-Scrutton / Xmas Tree

7.
Email – B Gallagher – Mr Stanworth

8.
Email – Proposed Definitive Map Modification Order

9.
Email – Proposed Definitive Map Modification Order – Various

10.
Email – Susie Ralston Public Consultation – Chapel Lane

11.
Email – I Murphy – Concern for Post Office Staff

12.
Email – Add Booking Centre, A Heaver

13.
Email– Susie Ralston Public Consultation – Chapel Lane

14.
Email – I Murphy – Dog Fouling

15.
Email – Cllr B Gallagher – Westbrook Library

16.
Email – Burtonwood PCSO Report

17.
Email – Westbrook PCSO Report

18.
Email – Cllr I Murphy Reply from Livewire Ref. Burtonwood Post Office Security

19.
Email - Mr N Roby Burtonwood Issues

20.
Countryside Voices

21.
Callands Primary School – One Way and Prohibition of Left Turn Order 2022
Resolved by the Council that the above documents received be    noted 
C126
Burtonwood Reports / Updates
Councillor I Murphy reported on the following matters; -

· Concerns with regards to Burtonwood Post Office Staff – it was noted that new safety measures had been brought into the Post Office during its recent refurbishment
· Concerns in relation to the Doctors in the village as the CCGs had come to an end, it was hopeful that the new structure could maybe benefit the village
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Ian Murphy’s report be   noted
Councillor A Abbey reported on the following matters; -

· The road sign on Forshaws Lane had been knocked over

· The hedges on Farmers Lane needed to be cut back as they were narrowing the pavements  
·       There had been another car crash on Clay Lane
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Alex Abbey’s report be   noted

C127   Old Hall Reports / Updates
Nil
C128
Westbrook Reports / Updates

Councillor D Duddle reported on the following matters; -

· 3 Play areas – no update received from original meeting, had written to David Boyer from the Borough Council but had not received a response - Councillor S Carr who was in attendance reported that she was to meet with David and would ask for an update 

· Proposed TRO in front of Callands School – it was noted that the public consultation would end tomorrow
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Debra Duddle’s report be   noted

Councillor B MacLaren reported on the following matter; -

· Westbrook Big Party – to date only 5 stalls had been confirmed, it was noted that free entry was open to all who lived within the WA5 post code area
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Bob MacLaren’s report be   noted
The meeting closed at 9.40 pm. 
Signed as a true record……..…………….

Cllr Ceri Mitchell  
Chairman

    18 May 2022
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